 June 1st,  2006 

Dr. Mohammad S. Al-Homoud

Dean of Scientific Research
King Fahd University of Petroleum & Minerals

Dhahran 31261, Saudi Arabia

Dear Dr. Al-Homoud: 

 

Subject:     Response/Action  on reviews of  final report for project entitled “Parallelization of Iterative Heuristics for Performance-Driven Low-Power VLSI Standard Cell Placement”,  COE/CELLPLACE/263.
Thank you very much for the three reviews on the final report of the above project. The following was noted.
1. All reviewers have worked or are currently working in the area of the project.

2. All reviewers agree that the objectives accomplished are as stated in the original proposal and that each one of the objectives was fully and substantially achieved as planned. 

3. Reviewers are satisfied with the development of innovative solutions for the problem and the demonstration of achieved results. They indicate that a lot of ground in the area of parallelization of iterative algorithms has been created. 
4. Concerning the cluster computing lab developed the reviewers agree that it was used for the generation of results and the  setup would be useful for future ongoing projects as it has also setup a framework for further research.

5. Regarding the publications, they indicate that the manuscripts are well written and are of   are top quality. One of them was a    Technical Program Chair for the IEEE ISCAS international conference previously, and indicates that it has   a high standard for acceptance.  Some work has also been accepted in journals that indicates the quality of the work. One reviewer indicated that “the quality of the manuscripts is excellent. Authors have done a good job of first defining the problem, presenting prior research, present their novel idea on their strategy on how to address the problem and then proceeded to provide experimental results to substantiate their theories. And the results look very promising”.

6. Regarding the work on hybridization approaches proposed, this was not specified in the original proposal, and therefore was considered to be as   additional work.
7. Considering all the aspects of research the reviewers rated the final research project performance to be “very good”, “excellent”, and “outstanding”.  
The reviewer who rated it as excellent commented on the way the power is computed (in particular the switching probabilities). He also went on to justify that it was okay since we have so many calculations to perform. We did not procure the Synopsis/Cadence industry based tools since these are very expensive and would unreasonably increase the budget of the project considerably. We therefore employed the one already available which is also fairly accurate.  Further, our iterative heuristics require only estimations of cost since the objective was to optimize and parallelize. 
All observations of the reviewers will be addressed in the final bound copy of the report to be submitted to your office.   
Thanking you and kind regards. 
  

Dr. Sadiq Sait Mohammed, 

Professor, Computer Engineering
Director Information Technology Center
  
